LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
 
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 26 January 2021, 
Via Zoom commencing at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Frank Stevenson (Vice Chair)
Elizabeth Comrie (EC)Moira Hutchison (MH)
Iain Mathieson (IM)
Alison Hood (AH)
John Bowman (JB)

John Andrews (JA)
APOLOGIES
Alistair Godfrey (AG)
IN ATTENDANCE
Councillor I James (IJ)

Councillor A Jarvis (AJ)
Councillor G Laing (GL)
Number of public attending:  9
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the 2nd Zoom meeting.
 
1. APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from Alistair Godfrey.
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
Acceptance of the Minutes of the 28 January, 25 February and 27 October 2020 meetings was agreed, as proposed and seconded by MH & IM (Jan),  MH and FS (Feb) and MH and FS (Oct).

3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) IJ confirmed the overgrown path between Redgorton crossroads and Battleby Farm road end entrance is on the yearly rota by Greenspace to have weedkiller put down. 

It was noted the area around the Memorial Hall looked as if it had received weed treatment.  Discussion around the use of weedkillers as some people are against using this method for weed control and the need to balance weed control along with the possibility of cutting the odd wayward branches when out walking may be something for the community in future due to Council funding.
ii) Overhanging branches along the Planton footpath.  ACTION: JB to chase up.  
It was noted that if landowners do not keep branches which overhang footpaths under control, the council would inspect and arrange for a contractor to do the work invoicing the landowner.

iii) Pelican Crossing – Main road, JB advised he had spoken with Darryl McKeown and Mark Ogg in connection with both the Pelican Crossing and the Vehicle Activated Signs (VAS).  VAS was due to be installed today 26 January 2021 however no evidence of work taking place. The Street Lighting Team would liaise with SSE to activate unless a solar panel was used.
iv) Belvedere House - EC advised a response has not been received from her initial letter last year and would write again.

It was recorded items e), f), g) and h) on the agenda are now all closed.
4.     COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police representation however a report was provided by JB.   
Incident Logs
Comparison of call volume between January 2020 and January 2021;

Jan 2020 – total 12 calls – 2 at Redgorton and 10 at Luncarty.

Jan 2021 – total 16 calls – 2 at Bertha Park and 14 at Luncarty.

Overall an increase of a third in calls despite lockdown but the increase is mainly in concern for people calls therefore no real increase in crime levels.

Crimes Recorded 2020
Between 01/01/20 - 31/12/20 – total of 72 crimes recorded in our CC area – 63 of these were Road Traffic offences mainly speeding.

Luncarty 

8 crimes recorded 2 Vandalisms (not detected)

4 Threating and Abusive Behaviour (All detected)

1 Possession of Drugs (detected)

1 Theft by Shoplifting (not detected)

Redgorton 

1 Crime recorded Theft of bike (not detected)

Crimes Recorded 2021
Between 01/01/21 and 26/01/21 – total of 6 crimes recorded in our CC area – 3 of these were Road Traffic offences.

Luncarty 

3 crimes recorded 1 Possession of Drugs (detected)

1 Cybercrime Extortion (under enquiry)

1 Theft by Housebreaking (garage) (under enquiry)

Youth Issues
Police aware of youth issues in Luncarty, it appears to be the same group and police know the names of the youths.  Appeal members of community continue to contact police when groups of youths are causing issues. Hot spot area for youths is outside the shop, school grounds and roof and the fields at the north end of the village.

Things to be Vigilant about
Rural Crime Fuel thefts (heating oil), 

Thefts from garages, outbuildings and vehicles

Cyber Crime On-line safety

Dog Thefts Previous incidents in Blairgowrie and prevalent in many areas of the country


. 
5. 
(a)     PLANNING UPDATE
An application from the Shop at Bertha Park to obtain a drinks Licence.
An application for a Livery yard and enterprise at Moneydie Farm has been submitted.  It was noted this is to be a large enterprise.

An application has been submitted for Kinvaid Farm, Moneydie from the owner to build a very large agricultural shed with a business proposition to grow Christmas Trees and a market garden.  Chat around the fact existing farm buildings are available, why the need for a huge expense of building new building at the moment.  After discussion it was agreed the Community Council would submit an objection.  It was noted six other objections had already been submitted.  The Community Council have until 29 January 2021 to submit a late objection.  GL commented to make sure the objection only related to what the plans said and not to bring any other comments into the letter.
(b) TREASURERS REPORT
£671.38 in the bank.
6. CTLR
Question was raised as to when building work would begin and when the side orders would be issued.  It was thought Community Council should request information on the important staging points as and when they arrived.  Action:  GB to contact Gillian Ferguson.
7.
ROADS

Member of public advised the drain on the road between Redgorton and Pitcairngreen at Redgorton Parish Church is blocked which is causing flooding and now with the heavy frost this was frozen over.  GL asked if the individual could contact the Council switchboard on 01738 475000 and would be given an incident number to track if the repair had been carried out.

It was also noted by the same person had noticed the road between Redgorton Garage to the other side of I & H Brown farm was very pitted.  Will check to find out if they had obtained an incident number to find out what the current position is.

JA thought the way the railway bridge had been left was becoming dangerous for people to cross the road from the footpath on the Main Road.  EC to forward incident number she had received from Network Rail regarding this.  Action:  JA to take forward.  


Member of public advised drains at Moneydie Crossroads flood frequently and the verges are all cut up.  Cones/signs are out again now relating to the flooding.  The area has been dug up on a few occasions but this problem has not been solved. It was noted the road is due to be closed on 2 February 2021  Action:  GL to take forward – asked if all 3 Councillors could be copied into emails etc.
8.     CORRESPONDENCE

EC advised not a great deal of correspondence however information relating to National Planning Framework 4, Notification relating to Kinclaven Bridge being closed for 3 weeks from 13 February 2021, Scottish Empty Homes Partnership Conference between 1- 3 February 2021, Various support initiatives re: Level 4 Covid restrictions for Funding, Scottish Water Annual Consultative Meeting held on 20 January 2021 and Climate Change emails had been received.
9.
CORE PATHS

No update.
10.    ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Luncarty Post Office closure – Discussion around the closure of Post Offices within C J Lang (trading as Spar).  It was agreed to contact C J Lang to ask for an extension during the pandemic for the community as we are not supposed to travelling.  It was suggested we contact our local MSP, MP as well.  Action:  GB 

FS advised he had made contact with Perth Heritage Trust regarding the local Archaeology dig and if anything had been found.  He was advised the Trust would contact the developer regarding this matter.


Strathtay Action Group will open up soon to receive applications for small grants from Charities and small companies anything from a few pounds up to £5,000.

Luncarty House Home thanked everyone for their contributions and also expressed their thanks that people were thinking of them during these times.

GL advised he had received complaints regarding lack of gritting within Bertha Park area.  However the roads there have not yet been adopted by the Council and currently the responsibility lies with the Contractor – Springfields.  Once Springfields were notified the roads were gritted quickly.


Bertha Park currently comes within the boundary the Luncarty, Redgorton & Moneydie Community Council area.  It was noted Bertha Park have a Community Forum and GL to provide GB information regarding this to see if we could encourage any of the residents to join our meetings.


JB asked various questions regarding the catchment areas for Bertha Park school.  This issue was raised within PKC by IJ.  GL advised this is a tricky and lengthy process to change catchment areas.  Changes within Dundee City with residents from Carse of Gowrie who currently attend Harris Academy will likely cause capacity issues in other schools within Perth.  It was also noted this contributed to the congestion at Inveralmond roundabout and it was also noted the number of buses used on the school runs are often older models.

Member of public asked about the number of trees which had been felled at Bertha Wood (46 older established trees) was this the beginning of the preparatory work for the CTLR?  It was noted trees were being moved from the wood to an area near Bertha Lodge where they appear to be stacked up ready for uplifting.  Has this been ratified and acceptable?  Who was doing the work?

11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· To be confirmed, but will be monthly from now onwards.
 

(Meeting closed at 21.47)
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